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Monday September 28th - 
Professional Activity / 
Professional Training Day 
There are no classes for students on Monday, 
September 28th. Teachers will be involved in planning 
for students and mandatory training in Health & 
Safety, School and Student Safety including 
Anaphylaxis, School Lockdown and Hold and Secure 
procedures, as well as Accessibility and Disabilities 
training. 

School Reorganization 
Our school reorganization will be complete with new 
classes beginning on Tuesday September 29th, bringing 
us in compliance with the Ministry's standards for class 
sizes. The school has informed all families who were 
affected by the required classroom changes. Starting on 
Tuesday, there will be some timetable changes to 
improve program delivery. As part of the organization 
we are very excited to welcome an additional teacher to 
our organization. Ms. Madeira will be joining our 
kindergarten team as well as an additional grade 3 
teacher who has yet to be hired. 
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CONTACT INFORMATION 

61 Russell Jarvis Dr.

Markham  L3S 4B1


Phone 905-472-4764

Fax: 905-472-2322


Email: legacy.ps@yrdsb.ca


Office Hours: 8:45am - 3:30pm

PRINCIPAL 
Laura Ryckman


VICE-PRINCIPAL 
Jeffrey Demacio


SUPERINTENDENT 
Lisa Walsh


TRUSTEE 
Juanita Nathan
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Goodbye Mr. Chin 
With mixed emotions Legacy will be saying goodbye to Mr. Chin who has accepted a permanent 
position at Aurora Heights PS. We are very happy for Mr. Chin but will be sad to lose his amazing 
contributions (both in the classroom and through extracurriculars) at Legacy. 

School Safety 
The Board has a number of policies and procedures in place to address emergency situations when 
normal school operations cannot continue or where student and staff member safety may be at risk. 
This could include a fire, flood or acts of violence. All schools have individual plans and conduct drills 
throughout the year. There will be six fire, two lockdown and one hold and secure drill throughout 
the year so students become familiar with Emergency Preparedness procedures. These drills are 
important so that in the case of an actual emergency, students and staff members know what to do to 
be safe. In a hold and secure situation, York Regional Police will ask that outside doors of a school be 
locked. Normal school operations will continue inside the building, but no one many enter or leave 
the building until police indicate it is safe to do so. 

School Council Meeting October 5th 
Our first School Council meeting takes place on Monday October 5th. On this date, we will be electing 
voting members and officer positions.  

If you are interested in joining the Legacy School Council in  a voting capacity, please 
ensure that you have your nomination into the office by Wednesday September 30th 
at 12pm.
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